
                                          631 S. Echo Drive 

                                          Brandon, Fla. 33511 

                                          March 20, 1990 

Mrs. Marcella H. Sharum 

RR 2, Box 166 

Springdale, AR. 72764 

 

Dear Mrs. Sharum, 

 

Yesterday, I was going through some data that I had, 

reviewing some Hill information and happened to notice the 

name of William Head, a name that you appeared interested 

in...however instead of being in South Carolina he was in 

North Carolina. 

 

I am sure that you know a lot of the old settlers move to 

South Carolina from Virginia, North Carolina and even 

Pennsylvania so this could be the same William Head PRIOR to 

settling in S.C. 

 

The data is found in a book entitled "Surry Co., N.C. 

Abstracts-Deed Books A, B, and C," (1770-1788) by Mrs. W.O. 

Absgeh, G.R.S. (1981). I do not have the text of the book, 

but have just the index and a few pages. One page that I have 

has the following entry: 

 

Page 34: 

B: 89 (being Book B, Page 89 of the original book) 

3 April 1780   N.C. Grant,  William Head 200 acres crossing 

Dill Creek adjacent Poindexter. 

 

Now in the index there is listed the following under the name 

of Head: 

Isaac, Page 94 

George, Page 68 

William, 31, 34 (above), 76 and 98. 

 

It might be that your William Head and family were in Surry 

County, N.C. prior to going to S.C. and you may want to kook 

this information up. 

 

I do hope this will be of some help and should you find any 

connection of the Head family to the Hill, Roden families, 

please let me know. 

 

 

                                        Sincerely, 

 

 

 

                                        Robert R. Hill 


